Rotary Board Meeting

Tuesday, May 16, 2017
8:00 AM @ Chevrolet Conference Room

Attendees: Josh Kelsey, Tiffany McMullen, Heidi Grindle, Leann Beal, and Megan Harmon.
Secretary Report
Heidi Grindle, Secretary inquired if the Board would like to consider amending the By-Laws to allow a makeup event to be used for a longer period of time before and after a missed meeting than International currently allows.  Recently, Clubrunner was updated to allow for the option of applying a makeup event 366 days before or after a missed Club meeting.  The Board discussed amending the By-Laws to allow a makeup event to be applied to a missed meeting either 30 days before or 30 days after the makeup event is completed.  Clubrunner keeps track of which meetings are eligible for the makeup event to be applied against.  The process to amend the By-Laws is the Board creates the amendment, the amended language is proposed and dispersed to the club members for a 10 day consideration period, following the 10 days the amendment is voted on by the Club members.  Tiffany will create the amendment language and ask Terry to send it out to the membership to begin the 10 day consideration period.  
The Board voted unanimously to extend the period of time to apply a makeup event to a missed meeting from 14 days to 30 days before or after the meeting.
Treasurer’s Report

Tiffany McMullen noted the budget has been completed for Club Year 2017-2018.  Jen will present it to the Board next month.  
Summer Fundraisers 

E-Waste Event

This event will be held on Saturday July 22, 2017.  Arrangements will be made with Terry Carlisle to order additional t-shirts for this event.  
Ducky Race

The sponsors have been confirmed for the Ducky Race that takes place during Autumn Gold.  Tiffany has asked Terry to order the Ducky Race tickets.  The Race will be held on September 23, 2017 the profits will fund scholarships for high school seniors.

Valet Parking during the Antique Show

Josh Torrance has confirmed with Tiffany he would like the Noontime Rotary Club to handle the valet parking again this year during the Woodlawn Antique Show.  The event will be held on August 16, 2017.  The Club received tips from the attendants who used this service as well as a small payment from Woodlawn.   
Program

Leann Beal reported programs have been scheduled until July 20, 2017.  The Board would like to schedule Ellsworth Police Chief Glenn Moshier to speak to the Club members on his goals for Ellsworth this summer and then schedule him to present information to the students in the fall.  It was noted an interesting topic for a program would be to invite a few Focus Group participants back to speak for a brief period on where their business is today and whether the Focus Group discussion had any impact on their current business plan.  There was a short discussion on making sure speakers are made aware of how long they are expected to speak during the meeting.  A brainstorming session took place on different ways to handle a program that runs out of enthusiasm early.  It was informally decided to fill the void either with classification talks or a quick fun ice breaker activity.        
Student Mentoring Program

The last Student Mentoring meeting went very well.  The students did a great job running the meeting as well as including all student club members in the activities.  The limbo activity was a fun and creative way to end the year with the students.  Tiffany shared with the Board that the Student Mentoring PowerPoint Presentation was completed and that Dave Wells would be presenting it this coming weekend at the Conference.  
Membership
There was no report this month.
Focus Group
There was no report this month.
Foundation

Josh Kelsey has agreed to serve on the Foundation Committee for Club year 2017-2018 in partnership with another Club member.  Tiffany has reached out to another member who may be interested; however, they have not accepted the position yet.
Scholarship Committee
No report this month.
New Business.

The following Slate of Officers for Club Year 2017-2018 was approved by a unanimous vote of the Board in a combined electronic/in person vote:

President: Tiffany McMullen

President Elect: Leann Beal

Vice President: Vacant

Past President: Josh Kelsey

Treasurer: Jennifer Saunders

Secretary: Heidi Grindle

Community Service Director: Mark Politte
Sergeant-at-Arms: Megan Harmon

Membership Director: Crystal Richards

The Board will actively search for a Vice President to ensure a smooth transition in future years.  This position is very important for succession planning for the Club.

After a short discussion on whether or not having some type of name tags for club members would be helpful or not the Board decided to try making very professional looking temporary name tags.  This would allow a trial period to see if they were well received and utilized by Club members.  Megan Harmon agreed to pass out the name badges and collect them as part of her new role as Sargent at Arms.  Name tags will be made for the students and guests as well.  The temporary name tags will make it possible to update information in a quick and inexpensive way.  The name tags will have the member name, classification and Business Name on them.  It was felt having all this information might make it easier to strike up conversations with members, students, or guests.  Tiffany will research the cost associated with temporary nametags. 
The Board meetings starting in June will be held in the Chevrolet Conference Room on the third Tuesday of each month.
In July and August the weekly Club meetings will be held in the Conference Room at the Darlings Auto Mall.  There is no charge for using this meeting space.  

The July 13, 2017 Club meeting will be a little more formal to honor Lincoln Ehrlenbach as District Governor.  This meeting will be held at Woodlawn.  There will be a Board meeting prior to the weekly Club meeting.  Traditionally, the program during this meeting is for the District Governor to share their goals and projects with the Noontime Rotary Club.  During this time the Club will present the District Governor with a gift.

The August Club meeting that falls during the Antique Show may also be held at Woodlawn.  A final decision has not been made on this yet.  

Next Board Meeting          

The next Board Meeting will be held on June 20, 2017 at 8:00 AM in the Chevrolet Conference Room located at 121 Downeast Highway (across from Ellsworth Jewelry) when Tiffany will share her future Presidential Club goals with the Board.
 Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 9:15 AM.
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